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Significant Events: 

 

On the following dates/times Elsmere Bureau of Police officers handled the below 

incidents and seized the following drugs, money and/or weapons. 

 

 

 

November 18, 2017: 

 

 

STOLEN VEHICLE RECOVERED 

 
 

On November 18, 2017, Sgt. Young was conducting speed enforcement in the area of 

Jefferson Ave and Spruce Avenue when he monitored the suspect vehicle was traveling 

12 over the speed limit.  After running the tag, it was discovered that the vehicle was 

stolen from a car shop in Stanton. The car shop was broken in to and two vehicles were 

stolen as well as 20+ car keys were taken. The defendant, Yajaira Velez of the 200 block 

of Virginia Avenue, Wilmington, was taken into custody without incident.  Cpl Sowden 

assisted with the stop and checked Defendant’s residence for any other stolen vehicles 

with negative results.  

 

Defendant Velez was arraigned and released on $2,200 bail.  

 

 

 

 


